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Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

During the last term rainbows, brownies and guides all enjoyed 

time celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  Many were 

awarded their region challenge badge alongside gaining badges 

for work on the programme.  Two brownies gained their Bronze 

awards and will now be working towards their silver.  Katie, the 

Young Leader at Guides also completed and was awarded her 

Young Leader’s Qualification. Congratulations to everyone. 

After the summer break we will all be welcoming new girls into 

our sections.  5 brownies have moved onto Guides .  The rain-

bows and brownies will be inviting some girls on our waiting lists 

to join.  Again our plea comes out to adults who would like the 

opportunity to have fun and enjoy the experiences of guiding 

alongside sharing or gaining leadership skills. 

We are now welcoming girls from the age of 4-7 into rainbow 
units, brownies 7-10 and guides 10-14. Both girl and adult enquir-
ies are always welcome, whatever the age.  If you find the eve-
nings in Humberston do not fit in but you or your daughter fancy 
a new, fun packed adventure go to www.girlguiding.org.uk and 
register your interest.  Here you can enter your postcode and this 
will bring up the units available, days and times. Once you have 
enquired the unit leader with be informed by email and will con-
tact you.  To speak to a local leader please call Theresa Barker on 
01472 879928.  
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Welcome to the AUTUMN 2022 Edition of the 

Humberston Village Newsletter. 

THIS IS THE FIRST EDITION WHICH WE WILL HAVE 

HAD PRINTED IN FULL COLOUR—WE HOPE YOU 

WILL ENJOY I T! 

The Newsletters are all available via our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

If you have an interesting articles which you might think 

residents would like to see, please email them to us. 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Ward Councillors Report  ………………………  38 and 39 
Humberston Happening  ……………………… 40 and 41 
Rainbows, Brownies, Guides ……………………… 42 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL— COUNCIL NOTES 

Meetings are now held on the first 

Tuesday of each month and take place 

in the meeting room at the old 

Wendover Hall.  There is occasionally a 

mid-month meeting for planning, but 

not always, so please check on our 

website each week.  

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The Village Council  meets every 

quarter with NELC to discuss highways 

matters and also works closely with 

Ward Cllrs. to assist with any issues 

which may arise.  The VC isn’t 

responsible for enforcement for 

parking issues though, that is NELC Civil 

Parking Enforcement Team.  Residents 

should note that enforcement does 

take place at weekends and the 

Officers do work on Saturdays and 

Sundays. 

Wendover Hall and Wendover 

Paddock Hall 

Halls remain extremely busy, especially 

with birthday parties etc. Anyone 

wishing to book the Hall should contact 

the Clerk, Kathy Peers, on 07494-

5776661. 

We have been running the holiday 

club, free of charge for youngsters to 

attend, every Friday  in the Padodck.  

This has been provided in collaboration 

with LC Fitness and refreshments 

provided by the Village Council.  We 

have had over 60 children for one 

session which has been very well 

received. 

Planning 

The Village Council continues to receive 

consultation on many planning           

applications for Humberston and these 

are discussed at the Village Council 

main monthly meetings and also at an 

interim Planning Committee Meeting 

held     mid-way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend 

and make the Village Council aware of 

any issues with planning.  All Planning 

Agendas and Minutes are all on the 

Village Council website.  

Finance 

The Council has successfully gone 
through its internal audit which it is 
required to have each year and has 
now submitted all of its financial 
information for external audit with PKF 
Littlejohn who are the internal auditors 
for the Village Council. 

All the financial information relating to 
the audit is available on the Village 
Council’s website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Tickets for this event are always in great demand so it is a 
good idea to get yours as early as possible to avoid 
disappointment. If you have been before we will be delighted 
to welcome you once again. If you haven't, why not come 
along this year to this unique community, charity event. We 
can promise you all  a great night out with a popular musical 
extravaganza and a traditionally rousing, patriotic Proms 
finale. 
 
All proceeds from the Concert are donated to the 
Humberston Park Special School,Hydrotherapy Pool Appeal, 
a very deserving local charity. The Humberston Happening 
Committee, the Hydrotherapy Pool Appeal organisation, the 
Lincolnshire Hospitals Band, Cleethorpes Pearl and Felicity 
Turner all treat this as a truly charity event. Every penny 
raised goes to help the very special children of Humberston 
Park School, who derive such wonderful benefits by using 
the Pool 
 
The Starlight Suite at the Cleethorpes Pearl offers 
comfortable tabled seating, excellent viewing and acoustics, 
a well-stocked bar and car parking. Tickets are only £ 10 with 
flags and party-poppers provided. They are now available by 
phoning Trevor on 812543 or Enid on 814147,  by  
e-mail to proms@humberstonhappening.com or by calling in 
at The Gingerbread House, Church Lane, Humberston (and 
maybe having a coffee and more whilst you are there), the 
Cleethorpes Taphouse and Kitchen at the Discovery Centre, 
Cleethorpes, the Cleethorpes Pearl Entertainment  Centre 
Reception Office in North Sea Lane or Hough's Coaches in 
Middlethorpe Road, Cleethorpes. It just couldn't be easier 
and your support will always be appreciated. 
 
 

mailto:proms@humberstonhappening.com
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HUMBERSTON HAPPENING UPDATE 
 

LAST NIGHT OF THE PROMS – 2022 
 
 
 

HUMBERSTON’S BIG NIGHT OUT happens this year on 
SATURDAY 22ND. OCTOBER 2022. The venue for our ever popular 
LAST NIGHT OF THE PROMS CONCERT will once again be the 
excellent STARLIGHT SUITE at the THE CLEETHORPES PEARL 
(formerly The Beachcomber) Entertainment Centre, North Sea 
Lane, Humberston. Music commences at 7.30 Pm and doors and 
bars will open from 6 Pm onwards. 
 
As before, the Concert will be performed by the talented and very 
entertaining LINCOLNSHIRE HOSPITALS’ BAND, the only Band in 
the country with a direct connection to the NHS. What will be 
different will be their entirely new  programme, although no doubt 
it will contain a varied mix of music to suit  all tastes, played with 
their customary style and flair. 
 
We have had our ear to the rehearsal room door and can let you 
into a secret about what the Band may have in their locker for us 
(but don’t tell them we told you!). High on the likely playlist are 
“Pirates of the Caribbean”, “Daniel”, “Under the Boardwalk” and 
“Little Brown Jug which should be enough to create an exciting 
musical splash, floating along  with various other pieces with a 
“sea” theme. Whilst this may not be the sort of music normally 
associated with Brass Bands, the unique LINCOLNSHIRE 
HOSPITALS’ BAND can play absolutely anything at all, and usually 
do. Prepare yourself for a surprise or two on the night! 
 
Once again we are delighted to welcome back, for a third time, our 
amazingly talented vocalist FELICITY TURNER.  Who could forget 
last year’s stunning renditions of “In Flanders Fields” and 
“Diamonds Are Forever”. No doubt she will have something 
equally memorable up her sleeve to perform for us this year, 
before leading the singing of the usual Proms favourites “Rule 
Britannia”, “Land of Hope and Glory”, “Jerusalem” and “You’ll 
Never Walk Alone”. 
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Parish Council notes continued…. 

Land Management 

The Village Council’s Centenary G reen 
project has been very well received and 
the new benches  and new notice 
board are now n place.  One of the 
benches has been kindly sponsored by 
a resident as a memorial bench.   

A big thank you to Lovelles, 
Humberston who are helping look after 
the flower bed and carrying out 
watering etc. for us.  They are 
sponsoring the flower bed and will be 
helping with future planting etc. 

 

Next Meetings 

Main meetings of the Council are now 
being held on the first Tuesday of the 
month 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

Tuesday 6th September 2022 

Tuesday 4th October 2022 

Tuesday 1st November 2022 

All meetings start at 7.00 pm and are 
held in Wendover Old Hall Meeting 
Room, Humberston 

 

THE AGENDA FOR EACH MEETING IS 
PUBLISHED APPROXIMATELY ONE 

WEEK BEFORE AND IS ALWAYS 
AVAILABLE ON THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
WEBSITE 

Residents and visitors are warmly    
welcomed at our meetings and there is 
a ‘public session’ held at the 
Chairman’s discretion, for members of 
the public to be able to speak on issues 
before the Council. 

 

Social Media Contact 

Please do not  book the Halls or make 
any cemetery enquiries or bookings 
through our FB page.  We use this as a 
message board only—please contact us 
directly if you want to book the Hall 
etc. or access any other services which 
the Village Council provides. 

Tel. 07494 577661 

Email—
clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 

Check us out on Instagram at 

humberstonvillagecouncil—please follow our page for news items, stories, 

photos of what is going on in Humberston 
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Next Edition of the Newsletter 

WINTER /CHRISTMAS 2022 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be with us 

by  

FRIDAY 28TH OCTOBER 2022 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email    

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

VILLAGE COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN HOURS: 

The Clerk  to the Village Council will now be available once a week 

in person in the Office at Wendover Paddock Hall every Thursday 

afternoon from 2pm to 4pm. 

If you wish to speak to the Clerk or make a hall booking, have a 

cemetery or allotment enquiry, planning issue or just a general en-

quiry, do please call in in person on Thursday afternoons.  This will 

be a regular open office slot every week to allow residents en-

hanced access to the Council services.  No appointment is necessary 

please just call in between 2pm and 4 pm. 

For the rest of the week, the Clerk will still work remotely and Mon-

days to Thursdays 9am to 4 pm the Clerk can be reached on the 

Office number 07494 577661 or on our email at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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 One thing I learned since joining the council is that things don’t happen 
overnight which frustrates me a little but there’s some good people on the 
council that will try to make things happen faster than what they used to. 

The council we have done some amazing things since 2019 one of the 
things that stands out to me is the way recycling is so much better now 
than what it was,proper bins and now we’re also taking part in the food 
waste trial, which I am involved with at my house,and it works very well 
and so i guess that in time to come, that will be rolled out to everybody 
else within the borough , it’s a good thing that we’re not putting every-
thing into the ground like we used to years ago. 

 

I was very fortunate in May of this year to become the communities scruti-
ny panel chair, it was an honor so far to take part in enforcement days in 
top town in Grimsby, and also to take part in a multi Agency event aimed 
at and to try and eradicate the rogue traders, which seems to have gone 
down very well, I want to help make the whole borough a safer place not 
only for the residents of Humberston , but everybody young and old if 
there’s anything you think would be a good idea for the area then please 
feel free to mention it to the parish council or to contact one of us below. 

 

I won’t touch on the pandemic as I think we have all had enough of this, 
we need to get back to normality as quickly as possible. 

 

Cllr Hayden Dawkins 

 

Finally , your ward councilors are here to serve you so do not hesitate to 
contact us, our details are :- 

Cllr Hayden Dawkins— Cllr Stephen Harness—  Cllr Stan Shreeve  

07539 430051                    07925 050706                    07702 343340 
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Well summer is truly upon us as one day it’s 41°, and the next day 14°,this 
is a typical British summer day, but hey I wouldn’t change a thing. I don’t 
know about you but i could not enjoy the summer without cooler days 
too. 
 

This is my first time of writing ward councillor notes for Humberston 
ward, and a lot has happened in the last three months, Firstly the jubilee, 
we had a great street party and the local residents all joined in and it was 
a fantastic event and I am now looking for the next excuse for another 
one. Street party’s were enjoyed across the borough, and it was an honor 
to Celebrate the queens platinum jubilee. 

 

Since my election back in May 2021 I have taken part in a steep learning 
curve, that is steeper than anyone could’ve imagined, as a normal mem-
ber of the public I just wanted to help firsthand make my ward where I 
live a better place, and things are happening slowly.  

This week I saw the fantastic job the parish council had done at the 
roundabout at North Sea Lane and Church Avenue, new benches, notice-
board and the lovely planter are a true credit to the parish council and i 
thank them most sincerely. 

On council matters there’s a lot happening locally as you will have read, 
however I must say that not everything that is reported is reported in the 
right way, however when you read this, the purchase of Freshney place 
will have taken place, it is now it is in the ownership of North east lincoln-
shire council. 

Some of you may question why we need to buy a shopping centre, well 
we could not risk it falling into the wrong hands, some investors just look-
ing to milk it for every penny and run it into the ground, we need to get 
our town centre back to a place that’s people want to visit, along with the 
bus interchange and links to the railway station i am very excited about 
the future, and that gives us control over what happens in the top town 
redevelopment. 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Village Council 

Cllr. Liz Shawhulme       eshawhulme@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07913-633167 
 
Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Heidi Clark       hclark@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-507301 
 

Members 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins       mhodgins@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 01472-211656 
Cllr. Tracey Rudd       trudd@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07985-219501  
Cllr. Jane Woollock  jwoollock@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 07907 138420 
Cllr. Jim Hudson  jhudson@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 
CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 
Email: clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
 

Please contact the Clerk on the above number for all hall book-
ings, cemetery bookings and enquiries, allotment vacancies and 
general enquiries for Humberston Village Council.  Or please use 
the email shown for the Clerk.  
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Images from our 

Centenary Event/ 

Summer Fair in 

July 2022 
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Police News continued….. 

 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local communi-
ty that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or 
your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

 

The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk                                                               
PCSO 7574 Morgan Corps morgan.corps@humberside.pnn.police.uk                        
PCSO 7582 Jenny Mckie jenny.mckie@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

   

   

mailto:david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk
mailto:morgan.corps@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:jenny.mckie@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update August 2022 

 

Crime 

There have been thirty two reported crimes across the Humberston & 
New Waltham Ward for July. For Humberston these included:                                                                  

Overnight 11th & 12th July two intruders gained entry to the bar at Lucar-
leys after smashing through the roof. Two gaming machines were at-
tacked.  

During the early hours of 5th July an attempt was made to force entry to 
a Ford Transit on the Beacholme Holiday Camp. No entry was made.  

A car parked on was Blossom Avenue was written off after the front 
and rear windscreens were smashed, along with light clusters, and the 
bodywork scratched and dented all over.                                                                                      
Other criminal damages reported are:                                                                                      
Damage to a show caravan on Beacholme.                                                                         
Damage to a shop window after a person is seen to kick the glass. 
Graffiti scratched into the brickwork of a shop on Grimsby Road.    

Other crime include:                                                                                                         
Four shop thefts from Tesco.                                                                                                
Three assaults. 

There have been four reports of ASB                                                                             
Youth causing issues at the Gingerbread Café.                                                                          
Youths causing issues on in an outbuilding on Tetney Road.                                                                   
Issues with a homeless male at Tesco.                                                                                        
Cars causing issues on Tesco carpark. 
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EVENTS NEWS  

A big thank you to all those of you who came along and enjoyed 

our Centenary Event/Summer Fair in early July.   

We had a little bit of drizzle but nothing could dampen the day 

and there was plenty on offer with bouncy castles, assault 

courses, Earth Bound Misfits, Cleethorpes Band, LC Fitness, Bar 

Bubbles, a craft fair and cream teas as well as Sasparella’s food 

truck. 

A lovely day was had by all !! 
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 EVENTS NEWS  

SAVE THE DATES! 

UPCOMING EVENTS!! 

FRIDAY 4TH NOVEMBER 2022 

7.15/7.30 PM 

FASHION SHOW 

Our hugely popular Fashion Show returns again, this time for 

Autumn/Winter fashions.  £5 entry as usual and a free glass of 

wine or soft drink on arrival.  All proceeds from ticket sales go to 

a local charity nominated by the Village Council.  A raffle as usual 

too. 

There is the usual try before you buy changing room and the 

company do take card payments on the night. 

Tickets go on sale in mid-September but to reserve some seats 

call us or email us as shown : 

07494 577661 or email clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

35 

 
Our church is used on a regular basis to serve the community for regular 
services, baptisms and weddings.  We work hard to try and maintain it to 
a high standard but extra pairs of hands would be useful. 
Many hands make light work so the saying goes. We would love to see 
you and would be very very grateful for any help you can give. 
 
Genesis 1 1-5 
 
In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth.  The earth was 
without form and void; and darkness was on the face of the deep.  And 
the Spirit of God was hovering over the face of the waters.  Then God 
said,  Let there be light and there was light.  And God saw the light, that it 
was good; and God divided the light from the darkness.  God called the 
light Day and the darkness he called Night. So the evening and the morn-
ing were the first day.  Then God said Let there be a firmament in the 
midst of the waters and let it divide the waters from the waters.  Thus 
God made the firmament, and divided the waters which were under the 
firmament from the waters which were above the firmament and it was 
so.  And God called the firmament Heaven.  So the evening and morning 
were the second day.  Then God said. Let the waters under the heavens 
be gathered together into one place and let the dry land appear; and it 
was so.  And God called the dry land Earth, and the gathering together of 
the waters He called Seas.  And God saw that it was good. 
 
Please contact any of the following if you require any information about 
St Peter's Church. 
 
Sue Sinclair.             -     Churchwarden.         07708974390 
 
Theresa Barker        -      Treasurer.                 07855912492 
 
Lesley Howard.       -       Secretary.                07904983738 
 
Please follow St Peter's on Facebook 
 
HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston 

HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter's Church  

 
With all the extreme weather just lately, it makes us think more about 
caring for our planet.  We know so much more now about how to do this 
and I think our youngsters are leading the way. 
 
In 1722 our present church was reopened for public worship after a length 
of time of wholly decay and having fallen down to the ground the church 
was unfit for religious worship and was finally rebuilt in 1720-21. In 1722 
the rebuilding was complete and the Bishop of Lincoln presented the first 
vicar for 170 years. Along with this 2022 marks the 10th anniversary year 
of the reopening of the church after extensive internal repairs following 
the devastating fire that destroyed much of the west end of the 
church.  To mark both these events we are hoping to have a Songs of 
Praise Service on 2nd October to celebrate.   Please check our noticeboard 
and Facebook for updates on this event. 
 
Don't forget our Pop-In morning on the 2nd Thursday in the month.  Just 
come for a chat and a cuppa between 10.00 and12.00. 
 
The Services up to October are as follows: 
 
14th August.       Service of the Word 
21st August.        Communion 
28th August.        Communion 
4th September.    Morning Prayer 
11th September.  Communion 
18th September.  Morning Prayer 
25th September.  Communion 
2nd October.        Dedication Festival 
9th October.         Harvest TBC 
 
We are having a Church Cleaning and Maintenance day on 8th October 
between 10.00 and 12.00. 
 

All services commence at 

11.00 am 
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CHRISTMAS 2022 EVENT 

The Village Council will once again be holding its very 

popular Christmas event. 

The date for your diaries is - 

SATURDAY  3RD DECEMBER 2022 

There will be the usual craft stalls, 

refreshments, entertainment and the very 

popular Father Christmas Grotto for the 

children to visit 

Further details in our December/Winter 

Newsletter and on our social media pages etc. 

nearer the time. 
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SUMMER HOLIDAY CLUB 

The Village Council has been providing a free Summer 

holiday club for youngsters aged between 5 and 12 

years old on Friday mornings and this was provided by 

LC Fitness and Dance. 

Lucy and her team have done a wonderful job in 

providing the activities for us and the Council members 

have been on hand with free refreshments and home 

made cakes and biscuits for the youngsters taking part. 

33 
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Humberston Centenary Green Project 

The Village Council has now completed the flower bed and this is 

being sponsored by Lovelles, Humberston.  They are helping with 

watering and will be sponsoring replanting later this year. 

The two benches are now in place and one has been sponsored 

locally as a memorial bench.  The other has been provided by the 

Village Council.  These were made for us specially by Hodson and 

Kauss at Stallingborough and use recycled materials. 

A new Village Notice Board has now also been put in place and this 

is where we will put agendas for meetings etc. along with events 

information. 

A big thank you to Ward Cllrs who have made a donation of Ward 

funding to help with this project. 
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Playground Improvements: 

 

The new fully inclusive-use roundabout has now been 

installed to replace the old unit .  This is a fully 

inclusive piece of equipment which will take 

wheelchairs and already it is being well enjoyed! 

The Village Council has also had all of the safety 

surfacing at the play area repaired and it has all been 

overlaid with new surfacing which looks very smart 

indeed. 

Big thank you to Kompan for their works on our 

behalf.  The Village Council has an ongoing 

commitment to 

improving facilities in 

the Paddock and is 

budgeting each year 

for either new 

equipment or 

improvement works 

to existing facilities. 

WENDOVER PADDOCK 
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Do you run a group or activity club or session within 

the Village?  Or do you belong to an organisation locally 

which other residents might be interested to know 

about?  If so, do please send any articles, news items to 

us so that we can include it in our next Newsletter. 

We would love to hear from you, so please send any 

articles in to us at  

 clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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VILLAGE COUNCIL VACANCIES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Village Council needs your help. We would love to be 
more responsive to issues raised by residents but we 
need more people to join the Council. If you live in Hum-
berston, are 18 or over and have a few hours a month to 
spare then why not find out how you can make a differ-
ence?  

Contact Kathy on 07494577661 for further details or 

Email us : clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com              

THE COUNCIL HAS A WEBSITE,       

INSTAGRAM AND FACEBOOK PAGES, 

PLEASE DO LOOK AT THESE TO SEE 

EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS  



16 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS!! 

If you would like to hire the Hall, either for a regular 

group or activity session or would like to use it for 

family parties or celebrations etc., please call us on 

07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Signing within the Paddock: 

New signs have now been erected at the Paddock to 

replace the old and outdated signs. 

In the Summer months the Paddock is closed at dusk 

allowing more time for the facilities to be open. 

Please use the Paddock with considerations for others and 

if you see anything which needs reporting to us, any 

equipment broken, or any excess litter, please email us as 

above or call us on 

07494-577661 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT NO DOGS, APART FROM 

ASSISTANCE DOGS, ARE ALLOWED IN THE 

PADDOCK 
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To advertise here 

please contact us. 

We can advertise 

your business for 

you, no matter 

how small or 

large, and our 

Newsletter goes to 

over 3,400 homes 

within 

Humberston. 
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Wendover Paddock Hall Regular 

Classes: 

Mondays 

Zumba   9.30-10.30 am 
Bingo (every other week) 1 to 4 pm 
Guides   6.30—8.30 pm 
 
Tuesdays 
Pilates   10—11 am 
   11—12 noon 
LC Fitness Kids 5.00 —6.00 pm 
Art Class  7.00 —9.00 pm 
With Les Porter 

Wednesdays 
Zumbini  9.30—10.30 
Ukelele Group 2.00—3.00 
Pilates   6.00—7.00 pm 
 
 
Thursdays 
Artiez   9.30—10.45 am 
Jan Davey Yoga 1.30—3.00 pm 
LC Fitness Kids 4.15—5.15 pm 
Yoga with Mollie 6.00—7.00 pm 
 
Fridays 
Zumba   9.30—10.30 am 
Rainbows  4.30—5.40 pm 
Brownies  6.00—7.30 pm 
 
Saturdays and Sundays 
Available for private hire, parties, 
weddings, christenings etc. 

Wendover Old Hall Regular Hirings: 

Mondays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Ashlie Cait Dance School 4.30—8.30 
pm 
 
Tuesdays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Humberston Carpet Bowls Club 7.00 -
9.30 pm 
Village Council meetings—first Tuesday 

of the month only at 7.00 pm 

Wednesdays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Ashlie Cait Dance School 4.30—8.30 
pm 
 
Thursdays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
Humber Belles Singing Group 7—9 pm 
 
Fridays 
Wendover Preschool 8.30—3.00 pm 
 
Saturday mornings 
Ashlie Cait Dance School 9- 12.30 pm 
 

FOR THE REST OF THE WEEKEND THE 

HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR PARTY HIRINGS 

ETC. 

During School holidays—LC Fitness and 

Dance usually run a Holiday Club three 

days per week in the Old Hall and on 

Fridays the Village Council has been 

running its own Holiday Club between 

11 am and 1 pm 
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                    Allotment News 

The allotment association, HAHA, has been taking 

part in a charitable donation scheme whereby 

members leave produce which HAHA then donates 

to a local foodbank.  What a wonderful initiative this is and a big 

thank you to all those allotment tenants who have donated—

below is a picture from St Peters Food bank of all the produce 

donated—this is an ongoing scheme so congratulations to 

everyone! 

Anyone wanting to go on our waiting list should ring the 

Clerk to the Council on 07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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We are fortunate to have a fantastic Executive Committee, who work 
very hard behind the scenes, to ensure the safe running of all sections 
and making decisions to ensure that as a group we continue to thrive. 
We had hoped to become part of the first Squirrel cohort in Spring 
2022. Squirrels are Scouts most recent and youngest members at 4-
6yrs of age, however despite our efforts, we were unable to recruit any 
volunteers, and so we made the difficult decision to delay Squirrels at 
1st New Waltham Scout Group. There are 2 Squirrel sections already up 
and running in the district, and all of our Squirrels on our want to join 
list, have been offered alternative places.   
 
We currently have over 90 members at 1st New Waltham across all 
sections, which as a Group Scout Leader, is just fantastic to see. Some 
of our members have moved onto their next journey in Scouting, and 
so we look forward to welcoming new members next term, who have 
been waiting patiently on our want to join list, some of whom we know 
have been waiting much longer than we would have liked.  
 
Along with increasing the number of young people in our section, 
comes the need for more volunteers. Aside from the feel-good factor, 
there are many positives to volunteering, such as meeting new friends, 
sharing your skills and knowledge, helping to build confidence of our 
youngest members of the community and if you are looking to develop 
your own skills and confidence, this could benefit both yourself, and 
your CV. If you are looking for a new challenge or just looking to try out 
something different, then we might just have what you are looking for. 
Why not try out our 4-Week Challenge there is no obligation, but we 
do promise that you will have lots of fun! 
 
For more information about our community focused group, please 
email 
1stnewwaltham@gycscouts.org.uk  
or for an informal chat about how you 
can help, call Kayley on 07917 
757259.  

https://sway.office.com/aPbJkSGMM4ia0MNs?ref=Link&loc=mysways
mailto:1stnewwaltham@gycscouts.org.uk
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Scouting in your community 
 

My name is Kayley and I am the Group Scout 
Leader (GSL) AT 1st New Waltham Scout Group. 
We meet at Cherry Garth in Humberston, our 
group covers a wide catchment area and so we 
have young people attending from many different communities, which 
we think is just great for our young people to make new friends.  
 
July 2022 saw our first ever ‘Cherry-Jam Camp’, in which our beavers, 
cubs and scouts all joined forces, in experiencing what it is like to camp 
outdoors, and put all of their fantastic skills to great use. We enjoyed 
climbing, archery, assault course, pioneering and lots of team working 
challenges. We have received some great feedback from our members, 
which is always nice to hear. We hope to make this joint camp, a bi-
annual event.  
 
Since April 2021, we have in some sections found it necessary to close 
our ‘want to join lists’ this is due to the volume of waiting members 
already on our list. We receive many joining enquiries, however it is 
now the case that we have invoked our policy to prioritise spaces for 
new enquiries, to those who have a parent/carer who is willing to 
volunteer at section meetings, on a weekly bases, in a formal role. We 
have many roles, from Section Assistant, to Assistant Section Leader, 
and Section Leader. All of the roles are flexible, from a time 
commitment perspective. I do know that invoking this policy has been 
disappointing news to some of our new enquiries, however 1st New 
Waltham have been operating with only 3 leaders, across all sections, 
since April 2021. It is only due to their desire, commitment and passion 
for scouting, that 1st New Waltham Scout Group, has continued to 
meet, thrive and grow in numbers.  
 
More information about our group and the activities that we take part 
in, can be found on our Facebook Page. 1st New Waltham Scouts 
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ALLOTMENT COMPETITION 2022 RESULTS 

A very successful Allotment Competition has been run again this year for our 

plot holders.  The Allotment Holders’ Association very kindly hosted the 

presentation event on Saturday 13th August, providing its usual tea and cakes. 

 
Cllr. Rudd, Allotment Committee 

Chairman, presenting first prize to Mr. 

and Mrs. Cribbes 

Mr. And 

Mrs. 

Drewery 

receiving 

their prize 

for best 

Newcomers 

Allotment 

Mr. Stainton (left) receiving his prize for 

coming second in the allotment competi-

tion and Mr. Allenby (below) receiving third 

prize  

https://www.facebook.com/1stNewWalthamScouts
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REMEMBRANCE 

POPPIES 

The Village Council h as joined with the Royal British Legion to 

organise the sale of lamp-post poppies for Humberston 

Village. 

You may have seen these throughout other towns and villages 

and Humberston Village Council wants to promote the sale of 

the poppies to be put on display within the village with 

proceeds going straight to the Poppy Appeal. 

We have obtained 200 poppies from the British Legion and we 

are selling them for £5 each, with no profit made by the 

Village Council and all proceeds going direct to the Poppy 

Appeal. 

The poppies can be tie wrapped (tie wrap provided!) to 

lampposts outside of your home or to gates, driveway gates 

etc. 

We hope we can sell all of the poppies and see Humberston 

Village proudly displaying them throughout November to 

mark Remembrance season. 
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How to purchase your Poppy: 
Please email us at the following address : 

 clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Or call us on: 

 07494 577661 

 

When you order your poppy with us, we will then deliver it to 

your address and you can pay on delivery in cash or by a cheque 

or pay by bank transfer direct into our bank account.  We will 

give you the details on how to do that when you order your 

poppy. 

OR: 

You will be able to call in and collect your poppy on a Thursday 

afternoon between 2 and 4 pm when the Office is open to the 

public.  We are in the new Paddock Hall in Wendover Paddock 

every Thursday afternoon—please come along and pay either in 

cash or by cheque or we can give you details on a bank transfer 

payment.  You can then take your poppy with you. 

 

POPPIES WILL BE SOLD ON A FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED BASIS 

SO WHEN THEY ARE GONE, THEY ARE GONE.  THERE IS NO 

CLOSING DATE AND THE POPPIES ARE ON SALE RIGHT UP TO 

REMEMBRANCE DAY WHICH IS ON  SUNDAY 13TH NOVEMBER. 
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Humberston Cemetery News and Information 

Details for the Cemetery are on our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com but if you have any 

questions on purchasing a plot or organising an interment of 

ashes or a burial, then do please contact the Clerk, Kathy, on 

07494 577661 and we will help you with any information you 

may need. 

There is a two-tier fee system in place for the Cemetery with 

Humberston residents paying reduced fees.  Non-residents are 

most welcome to reserve plots in the Cemetery, but anyone who 

does not have a Humberston postcode will have to pay the 

higher fees. 

 
Cemetery Improvements: 

The Village Council has contracted NELC/EQUANS to carry 

out some path resurfacing and this will hopefully have 

been carried out by the time of publication of this News-

letter. 

Also, additional tree planting has been taking place and a 

special tidy up of the cremated remains plots has also 

been undertaken. 

The original window in the Cemetery Shelter has also 

been repaired using traditional methods to ensure that 

the leaded window features are preserved.  A big thank 

you to  Traditional Joinery of Cleethorpes for doing this 

for us. 

23 

 

POLITE REMINDER: 

Can we please remind everyone that Wendover Paddock is a 

dog-free zone. 

Dogs are NOT allowed in the Wendover Paddock—only 

assistance dogs are permitted 

please. 

REPORT IT: 

If residents have any issues they 

wish to report and it is on land or 

within a building owned and/or 

managed by the Village Council 

please let us know by phone or 

text on 07494 577661. 

If its an NELC issue, such as pot 

holes, broken street lights or fly 

tipping etc. please log on to 

www.nelincs.gov.uk and then 

click on the Report It Tab at the 

top of the home page and you 

will be able to report any item 

under the appropriate category. 

 

 

Website for NELC is 

www.nelincs.gov.uk 

Main telephone number for 

NELC is 01472 313131 


